
GENERAL MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES 

Foothills Music Teachers Association 
 

18 APRIL 2018 / 9:15AM / ROCKLEY MUSIC CENTER 

 
The regular monthly meeting of Foothills Music Teachers Association was held on April 18, 2018. President April Larsen 
called the meeting to order at 9:28am.  Brenda Ohlschwager was elected secretary pro tem.  There were 17 attendees 
with one guest. Minutes of the March 20th meeting were approved as emailed with correction of Davina’s last 
name:  Perrett.   
Treasurer, Elinore Quaner, NCTM reported Checking balance of $ 3391.35.  Scholarship Savings balance of  $19,829.90.  
Report reflects Sonatina Festival and President April Larsen’s trip to MTNA 2018 convention.  Report will be filed. 
 

OFFICER and COMMITTEE REPORTS 

President, April Larsen reported the MTNA National Conference was a life changing experience for her with ideas to 
stretch herself, amazing networking, caliber of concerts and FREE music! 

VP Membership, Robin Braun introduced today’s guest, Johnny Sterling from Evergreen. 
Achievement Day set for November 3rd, 2018. 
Barnes and Noble, Kathy Hammer announced dates December 7, 8 and 9. 
Cares and Congrats, Margaret Wahl - Gaylene had surgery for a detached retina; Honorary member, Kathleen Estes 
celebrated 98th birthday and is doing well; Jane Powell just moved to Nashville and all invited for a 70th birthday card 
party. 
Certification Chair, workshop at Colorado State convention on Saturday is highly recommended. 
Community Outreach Chair, Lorian Bartle reminded members: 
 May 20, 2 PM recital at Morningstar Senior Home for interested members/students 

 August 25, 10 AM Farmer’s Market Performance, indoor recital members/students 

Hospitality Chair, Davina Perrot thanked Margaret Wahl for today’s treats and April Larson for Sonatina Festival hospitality. 
Newsletter Chair, Jan Tuttle is seeking volunteer for this position and reminder to pay dues. 
PRP, Evelyn reported that Lis Busch will be at Convention for more discussion on books. 
Scholarship Chair, LaVon Cooper stated that winners will be announced at May meeting; Robin Braun and Pam Gallow serve on the 
committee. Need scholarship chair for 2018-2019. 
Sonatina Festival Chair, Evelyn Billberg, again appreciated all the help. Co-Chair needed for 2018-2019. 
Winterfest Chair, Davina Perret asked for a co-chair.  Helen Gleason-Charahusagreed to serve.  Date set:  January 26, 2019. After 
discussion, a “Combo” event was elected as 2019 theme. 

NEW BUSINESS 

The Board stands approved by the members: 
President   April Larsen 

 1st Vice President-Programs   Carrie Christensen 

 2nd Vice President-Membership   Robin Braun 

 3rd Vice President- 
 Secretary     Brenda Ohlschwager 

 Treasurer   Elinore Quander, NCTM 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Next Board Meeting: THURSDAY, July 19th, 9:30 at Carrie Christensen’s home  
• Colorado State Conference: May 31-June 2 at UNC in Greeley 
• Today’s program will focus on quick minute music games facilitated by Carrie Christensen and Jan Tuttle.  

NEXT MEETING: May 16th, 2018 - Rockley Music Center - Business and Brunch 9:15 - 10:30; May Musicale at 10 :30 

Meeting adjourned   10:20 am. 
Brenda Ohlschwager, Secretary pro tem 


